Tuesday 3rd September 2024

PTA News

Welcome back everyone! We hope you all enjoyed a lovely summer.

We are excited to start the next year as your Prestbury School PTA and have lots of events to look forward to bringing our school community of families and friends together and to help raise invaluable funds for the school.

Class Reps and Whatsapp Groups

Thank you to all those who have volunteered to be a class rep this year. It is a very important role in helping with communication between school, the PTA and parents.

Please note, that all links to upcoming event tickets and PTA information is always available on the school website PTA page, so please do check there for any details as well as searching the class whatsapp group for any PTA messages. Thank you.

Parents Meetings Next Week

The PTA are providing refreshments for parents at the school information meetings next week. You will be able to grab a cuppa before the meetings and you will also be able to buy cakes for yourselves or your child/children, so please bring some pennies!

Cakes Needed

We are hoping to stock up on some home-baked treats for the sessions. If anyone would like to bake something – biscuits, flapjacks, cakes – we would be so grateful. Please message the PTA via class whatsapp groups or email prestburypta@outlook.com if you can contribute anything on any of the days next week. Please note – no nuts to be used in any ingredients. Thank you!

Volunteers Needed (two per Key Stage) - if you can also help out on any of the afternoons helping serve refreshments (Tuesday – Thursday, 1.30pm to 3.30pm for KS1, 2.00pm to 3.30pm for LKS2 and UKS2), the day of your child's Key Stage meeting, that would be very helpful. Again, please let us know as soon as you can so we can make a timetable of volunteers.

New Parent Welcome Meeting - Friday 13th September, 9am

All new Reception parents, and any new parents joining the school, are welcome to come along to the outside classroom in the back playground for some refreshments on Friday morning, 13th September. It's an opportunity to meet other new parents over a cup of tea or coffee and meet the PTA. If you have little ones, you are welcome to bring them with you. Come straight through the side gate at 9am.

Pre-loved uniform - Collection - Friday 22nd September

If you have any unwanted school uniform items, the PTA will be collecting more pre-loved uniform on Friday 20th September at drop-off. Please bring any outgrown, but still good quality and washed, items to the bike shed. There will be a box for collection all through the day.

<u>Pre-loved uniform - Sale - Friday 18th October</u>

There will be a big sale of pre-loved uniforms on Friday 18th October. The PTA will be at the Bike Shed in the afternoon after school. Parents can always purchase pre-loved uniform prior to the big sale via online shop which can be found on the PTA section of the school website. https://www.pta-events.co.uk/prestburyschool/



Uniform Orders

Just a reminder that any uniform orders can be made online. Orders made online before a Wednesday will be delivered to your child's classroom by the Friday of that same week.

All links to the uniform online shop can be found on the PTA section of the school website. https://www.pta-events.co.uk/prestburyschool/

Christmas Fair Date

Please note that the date of the Christmas Fair this year will be **Saturday 7th December 2024**. More on that later!



Summary of Dates for Diary

- <u>Tuesday 10th, Wednesday 11th, Thursday 12th September:</u> Refreshments served at Key Stage information meetings for parents.
- Friday 13th September, 9am: New Parents Welcome Meeting
- Friday 20th September: Pre-loved uniform drop-off
- Friday 18th October: Pre-loved uniform big sale

Things to look forward to this term

- PTA General Meeting
- Autumn Social
- Glo-nut Sale

Thanks everyone!

PTA Team: Tomi, Sarah, Shenelle and Chelsea

Email: prestburypta@outlook.com
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/PrestburySchoolPTA
School Website: https://prestbury.school/?page_id=964 PTA Online shop: www.pta-events.co.uk/prestburyschool